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A MEETING OF WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD REMOTELY VIA ZOOM ON 
MONDAY 16TH MARCH 2021 AT 10.30AM 
No members of the public please were present.
MEMBERS PRESENT :- Cllr Kirwood-Slack(Chairman), Cllr Walter, Cllr Taylor, Cllr Thursby-Pelham and Cllr Price.
1511/20        APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence was received from Cllr Clark
1512/20
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Price declared an interest on matters on the agenda that were appertaining to the Isle of Wight Council.
1513/20

TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 15TH FEBRUARY 2021


The minutes of the meeting held on the 15th of February 21 were approved and duly signed.

1514/20       TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
a. Summary of payments and receipt January and February 21 and to note the bank statements. 
RESOLVED: -

That the summary of payment and receipts were approved and the bank statements for January and  

       February were noted.

b. To note Payment to be made this month to Office, 4th Quarter, Salary 4thquarter, and   

HMRC 4th Quarter.
RESOLVED:-

        
That the 4th quarter payments (March 21) for Salary, Office and HMRC were noted.

1515/20      TO COMMENT ON THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATION AND ANY THAT ARE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE COUNCIL MEETING AND TO NOTE DECISIONS MADE.

                  21/00279/FUL | Proposed fuel depot, including office building, cabinet and switch room, installation of                

                      fuel tanks and tank bund, external lighting columns, fencing and parking  Plot A1 Island Technology Park  

        Whippingham Road.
        Councillors discussed at length and in detail, this planning application. Various concerns were raised  

        during the discussion including the siting of this application.
        The Council appreciates that there is no fuel depot on the Island, and this puts residents at risk if there  

        is a breakdown in supply. 
                      As a Parish Council we are committed to sustainable transport and feel that any depot must meet   

                      future environmental needs and the site be as much as possible a green site.
        We would expect any building materials used would have a low CO2 emission and that building materials  

        would absorb to offset the carbon footprint.

        The Council would expect to see down lighting and would want it to be the same as has been installed at  

        the Rugby Ground.

        The Council considers it is imperative that the site is hidden as much as possible and landscaped. That   

        screening of the plant by using mature trees not saplings is an unbreakable planning condition.  
1516/20       TO NOTE THE DATE OF THE FORTHCOMING ELECTION FOR PARISH COUNCILLORS

        The 6th May 2021 being the date for Whippingham Parish Council Election was noted.
1517/20      TO REVIEW STANDING ORDERS AND FINANCIAL REGULATIONS

       Councillors reviewed the Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations.

       RESOLVED :-



That the Councils Standing Orders and Financial Regulations were approved.

1518/20      CLERK TO REPORT THE FOLLOWING MATTERS AND ANY FURTHER CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR  

                     TO THE MEETING. (For discussion and decision)
                     Pedestrian Road Sign. Advice received for Transport Portfolio Holder
Cllrs commented on road walking without pavements regarding the future of the Coastal Path at Whippingham as Natural England only want  walking on pavements not roads for safety of walkers. 
The question was raised about road walking without pavements at Yarmouth.

This led to the outstanding problem of the requested by this Council of cycle way this side of the river.

Concerns were raised about the possible moving of Newport Football Club to Seaclose and would it affect the improvements requested to the going down to Island Harbour.  Cllr Price reported that the cycle improvements were part of the agreed development at Island Harbour and had to be completed by the developers. 

Cycle Wight was asking for a Greenway to East Cowes for the Isle of Wight Council to bid for which is what this Council has been wanting. Cllr Walter to  talk to his contacts on Cycle Wight.

 

Signed 









Date
Whippingham Parish Council supporting
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